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Global Pharma Healthcare – Recall of Artificial Eye Ointment 
• On February 23, 2023, Global Pharma Healthcare announced a consumer-level recall of one 

batch of Artificial Eye Ointment due to possible microbial contamination and some product 
packaging is leaking or may otherwise be compromised.  
 

– Other artificial eye ointment products made by other manufacturers that are not being 
recalled are available for use. 

 
• To date, Global Pharma Healthcare has not received any reports of adverse events related to this 

product. The recalled product was distributed by Delsam Pharma. 
 

Product Description NDC# Batch# 
Artificial Eye Ointment (mineral oil 
15%, white petrolatum 83%)  
3.5 grams (1/8 oz.) 

72570-122-35 H29 

 
• Artificial eye ointment is used as a lubricant to prevent further irritation or to relieve dryness of the 

eyes.    
 

• Use of contaminated eye ointment may cause adverse events, such as eye infection that could lead 
to blindness. 

 
• Patients who are currently using the recalled artificial eye ointment should stop use and contact 

their pharmacy or place of purchase for a replacement. Patients should contact their physician or 
healthcare provider if they have experienced any problems that may be related to using these 
over-the-counter drug products. 

 
• Anyone with an existing inventory of the recalled product should stop use, distribution, and 

quarantine the product immediately and arrange for return. 
 

• Contact Delsam Pharma by phone at 1-866-826-1306 or by e-mail at delsampharma@yahoo.com 
for questions regarding this recall. 

https://www.fda.gov/safety/recalls-market-withdrawals-safety-alerts/global-pharma-healthcare-issues-voluntary-nationwide-recall-delsam-pharma-artificial-eye-ointment
https://dailymed.nlm.nih.gov/dailymed/drugInfo.cfm?setid=9bb21174-5901-46ed-9bd1-d8e7f1f38faf

